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QUESTION BY A MEMBER OF THE PUBLIC 

UNDER COUNCIL PROCEDURE RULE 12 
 
 
Council Meeting: Wednesday, 23 July 2025 
 
Question from:  Jamie Furlong 
 
Question to:  Councillor Courtney, Cabinet Member with 

responsibility for Regeneration and Transport 
 
QUESTION 
 
Would the council be able to give an update on the status of the Calderdale shared 
transport hubs project (not the separate active travel? I am a Director of POD car 
share and obviously we have a keen interest in the schemes. Last we heard was that 
a Business Case was going to be submitted early in 2025 followed by construction, if 
successful in Winter 2025-26. Thank you! 
 
RESPONSE 
 
Progress on the shared transport hubs continues. Feasibility stage site designs are 
complete and most of the work on the business case has been completed. There 
has been a delay on completion of the Full Business Case as discussions are 
ongoing within the Combined Authority with regard to finalising arrangements and 
responsibility for back-office necessities and responsibilities. It is vital to the success 
of this pilot project that these conversations are concluded to allow successful 
implementation and future rollout of a future Shared Transport Hub programme. That 
said current expectations remain for on-site works to commence in the 2026 
calendar year.  Our Transportation Team or the project officer from the Combined 
Authority would be happy to follow up this response with a more detailed discussion 
if required. 
 


